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Tomorrow, or the day after, there is hardly a box outside of
which it will not be necessary to think. In Church and world,
the  mentalities  and  structures  of  so-called  “Western
civilization” are collapsing around our ears. Still the mass
of Western souls are preferring to slumber on in their audio-
visual dream, but reality is closing in all the time – they
may awake not before they are shackled into the New World
Order.

The USA has for nearly a century acted as the shield and
sword-bearer  of  “Western  civilization.”  Now  its  financial,
economic and political power structures are melting down in a
welter of greed, corruption, selfishness and dissolution slung
between Wall Street, New York, and Washington, DC. However –
let it never be said too often – “We the people” have only
ourselves  to  blame.  We  have  wanted  the  cause:  godless
materialism. Now we must live with the effects: the final
breakdown of fractional reserve “banking,” of paper “money,”
of democratic “politics.”

City structures are crumpling. In Flint, Michigan, original
home of General Motors presently employing 8,000 local people
where  once  it  employed  79,000  and  now  bankrupt,  local
politicians are pioneering an idea to save their dwindling
city: raze entire districts and return the land to nature.
This idea so appeals to the Federal Government that another 50
cities  have  been  earmarked  as  potential  candidates  for
salvation by the bulldozer, including Detroit, Philadelphia
and Baltimore.

State structures are failing. In California, Controller John
Chiang said a few days ago that if State lawmakers cannot
quickly solve California’s 24 billion dollar deficit, then
next week he will have to pay State debts with paper promises
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to pay. “Unfortunately,” said he, “the State’s inability to
balance the check-book will now mean short-changing taxpayers,
local governments and small businesses.” It is easy to imagine
how these will react, but it is not easy to imagine how the
budget deficit will be solved.

As for our national structures, if we will not acquiesce to
their being merged into the international New World Order,
then surely a Third World War will be engineered to persuade
us, starting with an 81/121 (a 9/11 squared)! Yet all these
collapses pale in comparison with Vatican II, because it was
the Catholic Church that was upholding “Western civilization.”
If  the  Catholic  collapse  is  not  soon  reversed  by  the
Consecration of Russia to the Immaculate Heart of Mary, then
one must wonder if the healthiest elements in the Church will
not need re-structuring as an underground resistance movement.

Kyrie eleison.


